Public Prosecutor Hamada al-Sawi

Office of the Public Prosecutor

Madinat al-Rehab

CAIRO, EGYPTE 

Copy to:

Ambassade van de Arabische Republiek Egypte 

Z.E. dhr. Hatem Elsayed Mohamed Kamaleldin 

Badhuisweg 92

2587 CL Den Haag 

E-mail: info@ambeg.nl  
(Plaats, datum)
Dear Counsellor,
I am writing to raise my concerns about the ongoing arbitrary detention of lawyer Mohamed el-Baqer, who has been held at the Tora Maximum Security 2 Prison since 1 October 2019. On 30 August 2020, Mohamed el-Baqer was brought in front of the Supreme State Security Prosecution. During the interrogation, he was accused of “joining a terrorist organization” and “taking part in a criminal agreement to commit a terrorist crime”, allegedly committed while he was exercising in the prison courtyard and during appearances at the prosecution’s office.

His lawyers argued that the accusations were baseless as he was cut off from the outside world from 10 March to 22 August 2020, when all prison visits were suspended by the authorities citing COVID-19 concerns. 

Mohamed el-Baqer is detained solely for peacefully exercising his human rights. I therefore urge you to release Mohamed el-Baqer immediately and unconditionally and drop the charges against him. Pending his release, I call on you to ensure he has access to adequate health care and regular access to his family and lawyers. I also ask you to ensure that his complaints of torture and other ill-treatment are duly investigated.

Yours sincerely,
(Naam, adres)
